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COPYRIGHT 
All articles and images appearing in the 
Bulletin remain the property of WANOSCG or 
the original owner. WANOSCG is happy for 
any of the articles, items or images to be used 
by another orchid society for a non-profit 
purpose providing the society acknowledges 
the source and the author. 
 
 
 
__________________________________ 

__________________________________ 
FORTH COMING MEETINGS 
21 April            General meeting 
19 May            General meeting 
16 June            General meeting 
21 July             General meeting 
18 August        General meeting 
15 September  General meeting 
20 October       General meeting 
17 November  General Meeting 
__________________________________ 

WANOSCG HONOUR ROLL 
Life members 
Andrew Brown 
Noel Clarke 
Alex George 
Roy Hargreaves* 
Ron Heberle* 
Harry Lodge* 
Don Voigt 
Beryl Yates 
Jean Long 
Gloria Jackson 
 
Honorary member 
Ross Wilton* 11/11/2009 
 
Honour Board 
The Honour Board was suggested by Bill 
Burton and created by Noel Clarke in 2000. It 
was last published in 2008. This board lists 
deceased active members. As Noel stated in 
2006, “over the years members have reached  
the end of their allotted span, and in memory of 
them I have made a list, some from past 
Bulletins and some from my fading memory.”  

 
Anna Brunnbauer 1995 
Gerhart Brunnbauer 1998 
John Emery 1996 
Herb Foote 1987 (founding member) 
Ron Foreman 1994 
Laurie Gibbings 1983 
Harry Goodchild 1985 (founding member) 
Lisa Jackson 1994 
Ken Jones 1978 
Pierre Milon 1991 
Dick Mumford 
Crawford Nalder 1994 (founding member) 
Emma Saueracker 1999 
Lal Sheppard 1979 (founding member) 
George Spice 1983 
Harry Lodge 2004 
Bill Jackson 2002 
Ron Heberle 2004 
Roy Hargreaves 2003 
Bill Mangini 2007 
Katie Ward 2006 
Pauline Heberle 2006 
 

__________________________________ 
 
WANOSCG GENERAL MEETING MINUTES  

WEDNESDAY 17th March 2010 
Meeting at: BGPA Boardroom.   
Commencing 8.25pm 
 
CIRCULATION OF REPORTS: Attendance 
Book, Correspondence list, Treasurers Report 
and Auditor’s Report were circulated to the 
members 
 
ATTENDANCE:  36 members present 5 
apologies 2 visitors 

  
RAFFLE :  Kindly donated by 
Ramón Newman 
 
 
 
 

__________________________________ 
 
1. PREVIOUS GENERAL MEETING 

MINUTES Amendments: None 
The General Meeting Minutes as distributed 
are a true and correct record of the meeting of 
Nov 18th, 2009 - Moved Thea Hansen and 
Seconded Eric Swarts, and carried. 
2. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE 

PREVIOUS MEETING 
• The new proposed Branch By-Laws were 

accepted by the Committee and will now be 
implemented by the Southern Rivers group. 

3. FIELD TRIP REPORT: 
Ross Fox, retiring Field Trip Coordinator, 
thanked everyone for their support during 
the past year. 

4. GENERAL BUSINESS 
1. The President, Christine Lock, informed 

the meeting that 2 new First Aid Boxes 









   

 
 
 
 
 

   
 6  

CONSERVATION ISSUES 
CONSERVATION REPORT – 7 FEB 2010 
Woodanilling 
Letter written early January (no reply as yet) 

• asking for agenda/schedule of 
activities to repair / remove stockpiles 
at Reserve 

• asking for reason/status of Martup 
Pool clearing and piles of vegetation 

• making comments on ongoing clearing 
of Robinson Rd 

DEC investigation of suspected illegal clearing: 
emails sent asking for status have not been 
answered. 
Toodyay 
Wrote further letter to Minister of Environment 
complaining about overlooked requirement in 
cover letter to appeal on clearing permit for 
community consultation to occur and 
inadequate offsets (no reply as yet) 
Shire of Toodyay has been required to 
undertake another spring survey at appropriate 
time for Thelymitra stellata 
No clearing happening yet. 
Jandakot 
Decision delayed to early March to probably 
allow joint discussion and announcement on 
EPBC Act referral and Master Plan 
Protest held Dec 21st, 2009 received lots of 
encouragement from motorists 
JAH proposed further activities/actions to 
Canning City Council which were on agenda at 
Council meeting but these were discussed in 
private. Eddy Wajon asked 6 questions prior to 
meeting about orchids to make sure 
Councillors remained aware of what was at 
stake.  JAH proposal was defeated and 
Council re-affirmed opposition to JAH 
revegetation of open barren sand mines 
Eddy Wajon has had belated contact from 
Dennis Jensen’s press secretary with respect 
to a workshop or consultation regarding siting 
commercial development on the open barren 
sand mines. 
Reply received indicating planning has been 
occurring for some time and that a Strategy 
was presented to the relevant Minister (Sport 
and Recreation) in May 2008. Government 
established a committee to cost the 
recommendations but has yet to make a 
decision.  
DEC is conducting its own study into the 
feasibility of a dedicated trail bike track through 
lands they manage. 
Eddy Wajon – Conservation Officer 
 
 
 

BANDED GREENHOODS 
Over the years there has been much 
discussion/heated argument over ‘which one is 
that’ in reference to various banded 
greenhoods. The table that appears on the 
next page is an effort to provide a comparative 
guide. 
I would like to thank Andrew Brown for his help 
with this guide. The guide has no column for 
plant height or leaf characteristics as Andrew 
suggests that these vary so much depending 
on conditions that they have limited value in 
distinguishing which species a particular plant 
might be. 
For some of the flowers you will need an 
accurate ruler as part of the distinction is about 
size. However, as Andrew says, it is a matter 
of taking all the elements into consideration. 
With the great vitatta/sanguinea debate it is 
often location that is a key as well as time. Find 
a vitatta early and you will be right. 
With the sp ‘coastal’, the sp ‘northern’ and the 
sp ‘Dongara’ identification is quite tricky. They 
are probably/possibly forms of sanguinea , but 
each is consistent within the geographical 
areas in which they are found. This helps a bit, 
but they overlap somewhat, meaning that what 
you need to find is one that is as distinctive as 
possible. In the guide there are occasional 
words underlined and these are hopefully the 
key aspects.  
While the specific locations for most are not 
given, there are a couple indicated and 
members are welcome to contact the editor 
about those two. What would be of great use 
would be photos and specific GPS locations for 
middle 6 species (ie not the first 2 or the last 
one). These can be sent to the editor and/or 
Christine Lock (President and also the 
Registrar, who is keeping the club’s data base 
up to date)  
 
EASTERN STATES READERS 
A special note/request to you all. 
I had a delightful email from David James 
(Queensland) about a recent orchiding 
weekend he enjoyed, with lots of lovely photos. 
It will appear next month 
If you have been out in your area and can send 
me some photos plus a little write up I would 
be glad to publish them (particularly over the 
next 2 months when there is still not a lot 
happening in WA) 
We here in the west will look forward to 
hearing from you. 
Editor (John Ewing – email on front cover)  
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[Editor’s note – members who are on the email 
list may have a copy of the letter sent to JAH 
and various politicians by Eddy on October 29th 
last year. Just ask!]  
Roe Highway Stage 8 
Forum to discuss Multi Criteria Workshop 19 
February 2010. 
Off-Road Recreation Areas 
Letter written to WA Planning Commission 
regarding provision of authorised off-road 
recreational area and avoidance of areas with 
significant orchid populations. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BANDED GREENHOODS 
 

See separate page showing table 
 

Editors note – I drew up the table in landscape, 
but I can’t make it fit into this electronic 

version 
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 Raffle Roster 
 

SPEAKERS     2010 

MAR Ramon Newmann Andrew Brown - New Caladenia species 
APR  John Ewing - – A Trip to South Australia 
MAY  Mark Brundrett 
JUNE   
JULY   
AUG   
SEPT   
OCT   
NOV  Photo competition and members slides 
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WANOSCG 
PO Box 323 
Victoria Park 6979 
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FORTHCOMING FIELD TRIPS 
Saturday 17th Denmark to Fernhook Falls 
Others to be advised 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




